
 

 

[Eaker, Maude Hart] 
 
 

Mrs. Henry Eaker 

 
Mrs. Maude Hart Eaker of 163 Church street, Little Falls, died at the Little 

Falls hospital Saturday morning.  She had been ill the past four weeks, after 
suffering a cerebral hemorrhage. 

Mrs. Eaker was born in Little Falls on March 22, 1884, the daughter of the 
late Lewis and Catherine Hundredpound Hart.  She was married to Henry C. 

Eaker on August 3, 1910 in Little Falls by Rev. Mr. Cooper, then pastor of 

the First Baptist church, Little Falls.  She had always resided in Little Falls. 
Mrs. Eaker was a lady of gracious personality, and highly regarded by all 

who knew her.  She was a member of St. Paul’s Universalist church, Little 
falls, a member of its Class of the Friendly Heart, and a past president of the 

Association of Universalist Women. 
Mrs. Eaker is survived by her husband; three daughters, Mrs. Garner 

Beck and Mrs. Alton Empie, both of Fort Plain, and Mrs. John McAllister, 
Mohawk; two sons Austin and Harold Eaker, both of Little Falls, eight 

grandchildren. 
The funeral was held Monday at 2 p.m. from the Newitt funeral home, 

Little Falls, with Rev. Howard B. Gilman, pastor of St. Paul’s Universalist 
church, officiating.  The body was placed in Inghams Mills vault, to await 

burial there in the spring. 
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